

Gore Road, New Milton, Hampshire, BH25 6RS

Tel: 01425 625400

Fax: 01425 625425

enquiries@arnewood.hants.sch.uk

www.arnewood.hants.sch.uk

Working Together - Shaping Tomorrow

26<sup>th</sup> May 2023

Dear Parent/Carer

## Re: Year 10 Visit to Splashdown Waterpark, Poole. Wednesday 12th July 2023

In celebration of the success and hard work of a number of our year 10 girls in their swimming unit last half term, we have arranged a trip for them to "Splashdown" in Poole. The trip will run on **Wednesday 12<sup>th</sup> July 2023**. We will leave from school at **1pm** and aim to get back to school by **5:15pm**. (2-4pm in the water). Transport will be by school minibuses.

"Splashdown" is a water-park with a range of water flumes and rides. These include steep and fast rides as well as gentler, quieter flowing streams. All activities are well supervised by fully trained lifeguards. Pupils should be confident in water to ride the flumes. Pupils attending will need to bring suitable swimwear, a towel and a £1 coin (returnable) for a locker to hold their clothes whilst they are in the water.

The cost for the trip will be £15 which covers up to 2 hours at Splashdown. There is no charge for the travel to and from Splashdown.

Please return your reply slip and your payment, by **Friday 9<sup>th</sup> June**. Any cheques should be made payable to The Arnewood School.

It is parent's responsibility to keep the school informed of any changes to contact numbers and medical information pertaining to their child. Parents can update via The Parent Portal (accessible on a laptop or computer) and/or Arbor App (mobile version of the Parent Portal). We recommend the use of The Parent Portal/Arbor App to view and update your child's details as it is the quickest and most secure way to keep all your details up to date. If you would like any support with this please contact our IT Helpdesk on 01425 625 431. If your child has a medical condition/disability please ensure that they are not travelling on this school visit against your doctor's advice.

The trip is not compulsory, if you do not wish to attend, please kindly communicate this with me as I can then open the space up to someone else.

Once again, well done for your excellent effort in swimming this year!

Yours faithfully

Miss H Vincent

## Reply Slip – Return to the Finance Office by Friday 9th June 2023

## Re: Year 10 Visit to Splashdown Waterpark, Poole. Wednesday 12<sup>th</sup> July 2023

I agree to my child goi 2023. I enclose paymen		ly 2023 as detailed in letter dated 26 <sup>th</sup> May
Student Name:		Tutor Group:
Signed	D	Pate
	Parent/Carer	

## Please delete as appropriate (travel arrangements once returned from the trip):

I will collect my child from school/ I give permission for my child to walk home.